MES Asmabi College, P. Vemballur
Department of Tourism & Hospitality Management
Report on the MoU Signing Ceremony with APPAS Holidays
Date: 11th September 2024
Venue: Old Seminar Hall
The Department of Tourism and Hospitality Management at MES Asmabi College, P. Vemballur hosted a momentous event on 11th September 2024, marking the signing of a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with APPA’S Holidays. This collaboration aims to enhance students' industrial exposure through internships, destination visits, and industrial visits (IVs), while also supporting the department’s newly launched travel agency as part of its incubation initiatives.
The event saw the enthusiastic participation of 120 students (85 males and 35 female), three faculty members, and distinguished guests, including the Chief Guest, Mr. Richard Joseph (Managing Director, APPAS Holidays), and Mr. Abdul Vahab P M (Marketing Executive, APPAS Holidays, and an esteemed alumnus of the department).
Programme Highlights
The event commenced with a serene prayer by Hanan & Team, setting an auspicious tone. Ms. Shafna A S, HoD, Department of Tourism and Hospitality Management, extended a warm welcome to the dignitaries, faculty, and students, highlighting the significance of the collaboration. Dr. Reena Mohamed, Principal, emphasized the role of industry partnerships in enriching students' learning experiences and professional readiness. 
Dr. Sumedhan K P, Self-financing Director, underscored the department’s commitment to fostering innovation and entrepreneurial skills. Latheef Penath, HoD of Department of Psychology, lauded the initiative as a step toward enhancing quality and relevance in education.
 The MoU was formally signed by representatives from APPAS Holidays and the department, symbolizing the beginning of a fruitful collaboration. The unveiling of the department's travel agency logo and name marked a significant milestone in its incubation journey. A token of appreciation was presented to the Chief Guest, Mr. Richard Joseph, for his valuable support and partnership. Mr. Richard Joseph delivered an inspiring keynote address, shedding light on the evolving trends in tourism and the critical role of academia-industry synergy.
 Mr. Abdul Vahab P M, an alumnus and Marketing Executive at APPAS Holidays, shared his professional journey and encouraged students to seize the opportunities this partnership brings. The event concluded with a vote of thanks by Ms. Athira, Joint Coordinator, expressing gratitude to all attendees, dignitaries, and participants.

Key Outcomes
This collaboration with APPAS Holidays is a significant step forward for the department, offering students hands-on opportunities through internships, destination visits, and industrial visits. The travel agency launched during the event will serve as a live training platform, fostering practical learning and entrepreneurial skills.
The ceremony was a resounding success, inspiring students to explore new horizons in tourism and hospitality while strengthening the bond between academia and industry.
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